

September - November 2015

Dear Faithful Friends of our Family and Ministry,

As summer has turned to fall and fall to winter, we look back over all that God has done in our midst during 2015, and know that God has shown Himself faithful time and time again. We have all been healthy and have been blessed with a relatively mild winter so far. Last week the temperatures dropped to -30 below for a couple of days, then warmed back up with several days of heavy snowfall.

September was a blessed month with friends and family visiting from Virginia and North Carolina. This month is the time many Alaskans head to the woods to put the finishing touches on filling the freezers with moose and caribou before the cold winter months come. We also, headed out in search for the tasty vitals; and although we did not get a moose, the Lord lead us to a herd of caribou. Jonathan and I both bagged our first caribou. We were very grateful for visiting family that helped get the meat processed and put up for winter.

Also, we had the privilege to lead Timothy to Christ during September. We have stated many times that our greatest mission field would be our family, and we can rejoice in knowing that each of our boys have made a profession to know Christ as their Savior. Amen and Praise the Lord!!!

The church family is doing well, and we are still seeing visitors come occasionally. One of the gentlemen we have asked prayer for recently, has stated he longed to know more about Christ and the Bible. We are looking forward to doing some personal discipleship with him and asked for continued prayers for this endeavor. One of the most discouraging sights of living in Alaska is the numbers of people who are under the influence of addictions. As a result, we are partnering with a neighboring church to do the Reformers Unanimous program. This will begin the first of the year, so pray that God will open the hearts and we can see the mighty hand of God free the many who are enslaved to their addictions.

Again, thanks for your part in helping our family as we labor for the Lord to God's frozen people!

Helping Take the Word of God to America's Last Frontier,
The Severs

AlaskaforChrist.com